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September 9th, 2024

Dear Mayor Ryan and City of Sunrise Commissioners:

Sawgrass Estates North HOA, Inc. strongly supports Baptist Health South Florida's
proposal to build a 100-bed Community Hospital in Sunrise, Florida. This project
will greatly enhance healthcare access for Sunrise residents and surrounding
communities. Baptist Health is renowned for its excellence and extensive network of
facilities and specialists across South Florida. Their not-for-profit mission and
recognition as a top employer demonstrates their commitment to medical excellence
and community service.

This proposed hospital will address a critical need for local healthcare services,
reducing the necessity for Sunrise residents to travel outside the city for medical care.
This improved accessibility will significantly enhance our overall quality of life.
Additionally, the hospital will stimulate the local economy by creating jobs in
various sectors, from administrative and support, to healthcare professionals. This
economic boost will extend to local businesses, benefiting from increased patronage.

Moreover, Baptist has proven to be a community partner through their long-standing
participation and support for community events and programs.

The proposed hospital will provide additional opportunities to enhance community
programs and support. The hospital will serve as a hub for health education and
community engagement, offering programs on disease prevention and medical
advancements.

In conclusion, the Baptist Health Sunrise Hospital project promises extensive
benefits for Sunrise and its residents, including economic growth, enhanced
healthcare access, and community enrichment. We urge the Sunrise City
Commission to approve this proposal for the betterment of our community.

Thank you for your consideration.

Theresa Kline

Theresa Kline - President
Sawgrass Estates North
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August 9, 2024
Dear City of Sunrise City Commission,

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Artesia Master Association, | wanted to share
with you the support of Baptist Health South Florida’s proposal to build a 100 bed
community Hospital in Sunrise. We know this facility will greatly enhance the quality of life
in Sunrise and afford all residents improved accessibility to the outstanding services
offered by this organization.

Baptist Health is continually noted for their outstanding medical service, outstanding
employment opportunities and community involvement. We also know the economic
impact of this hospital in our community will impact so many of our local businesses.

Baptist Health is not only nationally known for quality health care, but for their outstanding
educational programs, commitment to health education and their involvementin a
tremendous number of community events.

Too often our residents unfortunately need to travel outside of Sunrise for their healthcare,
which now, with this project, would be available within close proximity to their home. This
we believe will be a life-saving resource for many in our area. We know this is very
important resource to our more than 2000 residents in Artesia.

We believe this Baptist Health Sunrise Hospital project will provide extensive benefits to
our community, our area economy and, of course, the many residents and families in
Artesia and the Sunrise Community.

We urge the Sunrise City Commission to approve this proposal for the good of the
community and the quatlity of life for all of us in Sunrise and Artesia.

Thank you for your consideration.

e

Louis Feuer, Vice-President
Artesia Master Association

Sunrise, FL



Management AsSOciation Inc.

4570 N Hiatus Road
Sunrise, FL 33351

August 9, 2024
Dear Mayor Ryan and City of Sunrise Commissioners:

Welleby Management Association Inc. strongly supports Baptist Health South Florida's proposal to build a 100-bed
Community Hospital in Sunrise, Florida. This project will greatly enhance healthcare access for Sunrise residents and
surrounding communities, Baptist Health is renowned for its excellence and extensive network of facilities and
specialists across South Florida. Their not-for-profit mission and recognition as a top employer demonstrate their
commitment to medical excellence and community service.

This proposed hospital will address a critical need for local healthcare services, reducing Suntise residents' need to
travel outside the city for medical care. This improved accessibility will significantly enhance our overall quality of life.
Additionally, the hospital will stimulate the local economy by creating jobs in various sectors, from administrative and
support to healthcare professionals. This economic boost will extend to local businesses, benefiting from increased
patronage.

Moreover, Baptist has proven to be a community partner through their long-standing participation and support for
community events and programs. The proposed hospital will provide additional opportunities to enhance
community programs and support. The hospital will serve as a hub for health education and community
engagement, offering programs on disease prevention and medical advancements.

In conclusion, the Baptist Health Sunrise Hospital project promises extensive benefits for Sunrise and its residents,
including economic growth, enhanced healthcare access, and community enrichment. We urge the Sunrise City
Commission to approve this proposal for the betterment of our community.

Thank you for your consideration.
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Sawgrass Preserve HOA, Inc.

August 7, 2024
Dear Mayor Ryan and City of Sunrise Commissioners:

Sawgrass Preserve strongly supports Baptist Health South Florida's proposal to build a 100-bed
Community Hospital in Sunrise, Florida. This project will greatly enhance healthcare access for
Sunrise residents and surrounding communities. Baptist Health is renowned for its excellence and
extensive network of facilities and specialists across south Florida. Their not-for-profit mission and
recognition as a top employer demonstrate their commitment to medical excellence and
community service.

This proposed hospital will address a critical need for local healthcare services, reducing the
necessity for Sunrise residents to travel outside the city for medical care. This improved
accessibility will significantly enhance our overall quality of life. Additionally, the hospital will
stimulate the local economy by creating jobs in various sectors, from administrative and support to
healthcare professionals. This economic boost will extend to local businesses, benefiting from
increased patronage.

Moreover, Baptist has proven to be a community partner through their long-standing participation
and support for community events and programs. The proposed hospital will provide for additional
opportunities to enhance community programs and support. The hospital will serve as a hub for
health education and community engagement, offering programs on disease prevention and
medical advancements.

In conclusion, the Baptist Health Sunrise Hospital project promises extensive benefits for Sunrise
and its residents, including economic growth, enhanced healthcare access, and community
enrichment. | urge the Sunrise City Commission to approve this proposal for the betterment of our
community.

Thank you for your consideration.

Anamaria Nicolau

President,



East Sunrise Resident Association
Meeting Location:6800 Sunset Strip, Sunrise Fl 33313
Mailing Address: PO Box 120086 Fort Lauderdale Fl 33312
Tele: 954 507 7315

August 26, 2024
Dear Mayor Ryan and City of Sunrise Commissioners,

The East Sunrise Resident Association fully supports Baptist Health South Florida's proposal to
construct a 100-bed Community Hospital in Sunrise, Florida. Baptist Health has a proven track
record of providing valuable community programs focused on disease prevention, as well as
being a leader in medical advancements, particularly in areas such as Stroke, Heart Failure,
Colon Cancer and Maternal Health. Their not-for-profit mission and reputation as a top
employer further showcase their commitment to excellence in healthcare and community
service,

The need for a high-quality hospital within the City of Sunrise is clear. By having this facility in
our city, we can address emergency medical needs locally and reduce the need for residents to
seek medical care outside of Sunrise. Furthermore, the hospital will create job opportunities in
a variety of sectors, from administrative roles to healthcare professionals, which will also
benefit local businesses through increased patronage and economic growth.

In summary, the Baptist Health Sunrise Hospital project offers numerous advantages for Sunrise
and its residents, including economic development, improved healthcare access, and overall
community enrichment. We request the Sunrise City Commission to support this proposal and
approve the construction of the hospital for the betterment of our community.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Since

ast Sunrise Resident Association
Latoya Clarke, President




August 23, 2024

Mayor Michael J. Ryan and City of Sunrise Commissioners
City of Sunrise

10770 West Oakland Park Boulevard

Sunrise, FL. 33351

Dear Mayor Ryan and City of Sunrise Commissioners:

The Florida Panthers supports Baptist Health South Florida's proposal to build a 100-bed
Community Hospital in Sunrise, Florida. This project should greatly enhance healthcare access for
Sunrise residents and surrounding communities. Baptist Health is renowned for its excellence and
extensive network of facilities and specialists across south Florida. Their not-for-profit mission and
recognition as a top employer demonstrate their commitment to medical excellence and
community service.

This proposed hospital will address a critical need for local healthcare services, reducing the
necessity for Sunrise residents to travel outside the city for medical care. This improved
accessibility will significantly enhance our overall quality of life. Additionally, the hospital will
stimulate the local economy by creating jobs in various sectors, from administrative and support to
healthcare professionals. This economic boost will extend to local businesses, benefiting from
increased patronage.

Moreover, Baptist has proven to be a community partner through their long-standing participation
and support for community events and programs. The proposed hospital will provide for
additional opportunities to enhance community programs and support. The hospital will serve as
a hub for health education and community engagement, offering programs on disease prevention
and medical advancements.

In conclusion, the Baptist Health Sunrise Hospital project promises extensive benefits for Sunrise
and its residents, including economic growth, enhanced healthcare access, and community
enrichment. [ urge the Sunrise City Commission to approve this proposal for the betterment of our
community.

Thank you for your consideration.

(L

atthew Caldwell,
President and CEO

Sincerely,

One Panther Parkway | Sunrise, Florida 33323 | 945.835.7000
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FA IT Senior Pastors: Henry and Carol Fernandez

Ordinary People With Extraordinary Faith

5555 NW 95th Avenue, Sunrise, FL. 33351 |TEL 954-742-7832 | FAX 954-742-7776
www.thefaithcenterint.ora

August 7, 2024

Dear Mayor Ryan and City of Sunrise Commissioners:

The Faith Center, Inc. strongly supports Baptist Health South Florida's proposal to build a 100-bed
Community Hospital in Sunrise, Florida. This project will greatly enhance healthcare access for Sunrise
residents and surrounding communities. Baptist Health is renowned for its excellence and extensive
network of facilities and specialists across south Florida. Their not-for-profit mission and recognition as a
top employer demonstrate their commitment to medical excellence and community service.

This proposed hospital will address a critical need for local healthcare services, reducing the necessity
for Sunrise residents to travel outside the city for medical care. This improved accessibility will
significantly enhance our overall quality of life. Additionally, the hospital will stimulate the local
economy by creating jobs in various sectors, from administrative and support to healthcare
professionals. This economic boost will extend to local businesses, benefiting from increased patronage.

Moreover, Baptist has proven to be a community partner through their long-standing participation and
support for community events and programs. The proposed hospital will provide for additional
opportunities to enhance community programs and support. The hospital will serve as a hub for health
education and community engagement, offering programs on disease prevention and medical
advancements.

In conclusion, the Baptist Health Sunrise Hospital project promises extensive benefits for Sunrise and its
residents, including economic growth, enhanced healthcare access, and community enrichment. | urge
the Sunrise City Commission to approve this proposal for the betterment of our community.

Thank you for your consideration.

Bishop Henry Fernandez
Senior Pastor
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August 7, 2024
Dear Mayor Ryan and City of Sunrise Commissioners:

The Greater Sunrise Chamber of Commerce strongly supports Baptist Health South Florida's proposal to
build a 100-bed Community Hospital in Sunrise, Florida. This project will greatly enhance healthcare
access for Sunrise residents and surrounding communities. Baptist Health is renowned for its excellence
and extensive network of facilities and specialists across south Florida. Their not-for-profit mission and
recognition as a top employer demonstrate their commitment to medical excellence and community
service.

This proposed hospital will address a critical need for local healthcare services, reducing the necessity
for Sunrise residents to travel outside the city for medical care. This improved accessibility will
significantly enhance our overall quality of life. Additionally, the hospital will stimulate the local
economy by creating jobs in various sectors, from administrative and support to healthcare
professionals. This economic boost will extend to local businesses, benefiting from increased patronage.

Moreover, Baptist has proven to be a community partner through their long-standing participation and
support for community events and programs. The proposed hospital will provide additional
opportunities to enhance community programs and support. The hospital will serve as a hub for health
education and community engagement, offering programs on disease prevention and medical

advancements.

In conclusion, the Baptist Health Sunrise Hospital project promises extensive benefits for Sunrise and its
residents, including economic growth, enhanced healthcare access, and community enrichment. | urge
the Sunrise City Commission to approve this proposal for the betterment of our community.

Thank you for your consideration.

A5

Brian Feuer, President & CEO

The Greater Sunrise Chamber of Commerce

Scanned with CamScanner



\V' 110 East Broward Blvd.
Suite 1990
f gr féla.terd d I Fs:tteLauderdale,FL33301
OI‘ aU er ae 954.524.3113 | local
a“ianoe Igg%vrs{tayrd 954.524.3167|f§)c<a

800.741.1420 | toll free
Life. Less taxing,

August 19, 2024
To Mayor Ryan and the Sunrise City Commission:

The Greater Fort Lauderdale Alliance supports Baptist Health's proposal to build a 100-bed
community hospital in Sunrise, enhancing healthcare access for residents of Sunrise and the
surrounding communities. Baptist Health is renowned for its excellence and extensive network
of facilities and specialists across South Florida. The company’s not-for-profit mission and

recognition as a top employer demonstrates its commitment to medical excellence and
community service,

The hospital will address a growing need for local healthcare services. As Sunrise has
continued to grow to nearly 95,000 residents plus visitors, this hospital will enhance quality of
life for residents and guests. The hospital will also stimulate the local economy by creating jobs
in various sectors, from administrative and support to healthcare professionals, and the
economic boost will also extend to local businesses.

Baptist has proven to be a genuine community partner through their long-standing participation
and support for community events and programs. The proposed hospital will provide additional
opportunities to enhance community programs and support and will serve as a hub for health

education and community engagement, offering programs on disease prevention and medical
advancements.

The new Baptist Health Sunrise Hospital project promises extensive benefits for Sunrise and its
residents, including economic growth, enhanced healthcare access, and community enrichment.

For these reasons, we encourage the Commission to approve the proposal. Thank you for your
consideration.

With regards, | am

Sincerely,

Bob Swindell, President/CEQO

Partnership for Economic Growth
Broward County's Officlal Economic Development Partnership
www.gflalllance.org





